
CITY OF CENTER

MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING

JANUARY  3, 2018
The Center City Council met on Wednesday, January 3, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. at the Town Hall in Center for their regular monthly meeting.  Attending were: Mayor Dennis McMillen, Aldermen Shawn Couch, Jason Brown and Aaron Jackson, City Attorney Joe Brannon, Mary Jackson, Keith Golian, Nicole Jackson, Cristy Browning, Tom Bramblett, Shannon Miller, Mary Howald, Stephanie Couch and Diane Rees.                         
Mayor McMillen called the meeting to order and attendance was taken. Alderman Shawn Couch made a motion to approve the December minutes and financial statements.  Alderman Jason Brown seconded.  Motion passed 4-0.  
AGENDA:

1. Manhole repair/replacement bids

2. City Hall garage

3. Veteran’s Park monument

4. Budget
1. No action was taken on this matter. 
2. The council agreed to solicit bids for additional guttering on the City Hall garage.     
3. The council asked City Clerk Tracey Ray to contact Josh Brothers to look at the repairs needed on the monument at Veteran’s Park.
4. Alderman Jason Brown made a motion to approve the 2018 budget.  Alderman Shawn Couch seconded.  Motion passed 4-0.    
In other business, the council asked City Attorney Joe Brannon to prepare the paperwork to sell a vacant lot that the City owns to the Ralls County Library.  The sewer committee has met multiple times and monthly billing for wastewater use fees will begin next month.  While the committee continues to figure out the details for billing based upon water usage, the initial billings will be for a flat rate of $40.00 for residential user, which is not an increase.  Payment plans will need to be set up for those property owners who are currently in arrears on their wastewater use fees.  Mayor McMillen read a letter from Bob and LaRita Poage regarding a zoning issue.  Alderman Jason Brown made a motion to ask David Roberts to attend the next council meeting.  Motion was seconded by Shawn Couch.  Motion passed 4-0.  Alderman Jason Brown made a motion to approve the December bills for payment.  Alderman Aaron Jackson seconded.  Motion carried 4-0.  Alderman Shawn Couch made a motion to adjourn the meeting.   Alderman Jason Brown seconded.  Motion passed 4-0.  The next regular council meeting will be held on February 7, 2018.      
Respectfully submitted,

Tracey M. Ray
City Clerk & Collector

